
CLRC Finance Committee

July 27, 2006

CLRC Headquarters

2:00 p.m.
Present: Tom French (SU Barclay Law Library), Chair; Elizabeth Elkins (SUNY ESF), Treasurer); Maureen Kays (Bond, Schoeneck & King; Courtney Lee (CLRC); Penelope Klein (CLRC), Liaison
Absent: Mary Lou Caskey (Mid-York Library System); Robert O’Boyle (OCC).
Tom French called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.

1.
Minutes of the May 15, 2006 Finance Committee Meeting
There was one correction to the minutes:  in paragraph 4, the motion to approve the payment for a gift for Gail Staines was made by Maureen Kays. The revised minutes will be distributed to the Committee and Board.  Moved (Maureen Kays), seconded and approved.
2.
Check & Deposit Register ending June 30, 2006
The Committee reviewed the Register.  There were several questions about the register:

· The payment to Winthrop University was for a poster, “10 reasons why the Internet is no substitute for a library” for the CLRC office.

· A record is kept of all petty cash transactions and filed when the amount is replenished.

· The payment to Utica College is to reimburse MISP-eligible ILLs.  The payment was made for ILLs over an eighteen-month period on the understanding that the college should request payment within the grant year in future.

The Committee recommended that the Check and Deposit Register be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Betsy Elkins), seconded and approved.
3. The CLRC & Grant Financial Reports ending June 30, 2006
Courtney Lee presented a summary of the financial reports to the committee including:
· $7,500 was transferred from RBDB to CLRC operating for overhead and salaries (IT position and office support)
· $6,000 was transferred from DHP to CLRC operating for the Regional Archivist’s salary

· $3,000 was paid to WALDO after the funds were received from participating members
· CLRC had three payroll periods and also paid Jeff Fleming for his vacation time (30 days) when he resigned.

· Little Falls Hospital needs to be billed again for services during the 2005-2006 HLSP grant year.

Courtney also reported that the audit will be held on August 10 and 11, 2006.  The Committee recommended that the Financial Reports be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Maureen Kays), seconded and approved.
4.
American Express

Betsy asked why CLRC paid a late fee to American Express.  Courtney explained that the bill was requested several times but still arrived late.  She will try to get the late fee removed.  Penelope noted that the American Express fee is $140 each year; she contacted Bob Fenner about applying for corporate cards through HSBC and found out that CLRC could have them without a fee.  Penelope will cancel the American Express card.
5.
Old Business 
· The SARBIT (Plan for the Use of State Aid) was submitted.  After a State Library review, CLRC needed to make two minor changes.  State funding was received on July 2, 2006. 

· The RBDB funds have been received and CLRC will disburse the grant funds in the next month.

6. New Business
· Website Design:  the committee discussed the website design proposal and recommended it be presented to the Board for its approval.
· Training Lab Update:  The committee discussed the proposal to update some of the laptops in the CLRC training lab.  The committee discussed the proposal and recommended it be presented to the Board for its approval when the following questions are answered satisfactorily:
· Will the laptops have at least a three-year warranty?

· Will they run Windows VISTA?

· What bus speed do they have and will it be sufficient for Windows VISTA?
Meeting adjourned at 3.05 p.m.

Next Meeting: September 18, 2006 at 2:00 p.m. at CLRC (to be confirmed)
Respectfully Submitted,
Penelope J.M. Klein

Executive Director

